MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING MARCH 17, 2016
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Chuck A., Maggie A., Lora B., Alicia E., Brian F., Susan H., Susan I., Deanna J., Lee K., Walt K., Brian Lyn., Steve M., Tom M., Mark N., Colin O., Dana S. 
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 3rd Tradition and 3rd Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Susan H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None.
Visitors – None.
Anniversaries – Maggie A. (4 yrs.); Lee K. (36 yrs.)
Birthdays – None.
Announcements:  
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Susan H. asked for any concerns, questions or thoughts that she could present to the Pre-General Service Workshop at LaFox in April which the delegate (Kelly) will then take to the General Service Conference in New York.  

Susan H. then reviewed the agenda for the General Service Conference.  Mentioned, as an example, the name change consideration of the Special Needs Committee.  She asked members to peruse the agenda and let her know if there’s something that needs to be changed and she’ll move it forward. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Susan H. summarized group contributions in the Area noting District 41 fell somewhere in the middle.

Lee K. presented GSO (AA Self-Support brochure and AA Guidelines for Finance) and reviewed extracts from both.  GSO expenses outstrip income from groups.  A discussion of how the District can go about suggesting increased contributions from individual members at group meetings ensued.  
Susan H. suggested it would advantageous to revisit this after Kelly returns from New York.
OFFICERS REPORTS:
SECRETARY:  (Tom M.)
Corrected Minutes for February were entered into the record.
TREASURER:  (Deanna J.)
Deanna J. stated that District 41 is up to date with the bank.  Ending balance for February was $2,104.19.
DCM:  (Susan H.)
Susan H. discussed bringing copies of recent minutes to group meetings to pass around so people can see who’s involved in our District and what is going on.  Also brought up taking an inventory of our District in January after the Big Book Conference is done to see if we’re proving our worth.  
ALT. DCM:  (Susan I.)
No report.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Lora B.)  Laura B. reviewed the contents of the Special Needs kit that she received from New York, including information on streaming of the Big Book and the 12 and 12 online, and large print options.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)
The Answering Service is running smoothly. 
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Open)

CPC/PI:  (Walt K.)
Suggested that every committee member submit an article to the District 41 Newsletter summarizing their duties.



Wally report the Addison Trail High School Wellness Day went well.  He also reported that the wellness fair at Willowbrook High School is covered personnel-wise.
CORRECTIONS:  (Tina A.)
Absent.  
ALT. CORRECTIONS:  (Brian Lyn.)
Brian reports doing jail meetings every other week.  DuPage says they have enough literature.  Investigating handing out Why We Were Chosen which is popular in the jail.  Brian commented that the inmates prefer discussions over step meetings.  He says he’s building trust.  Discussed the status of Pink Can donations at Anona East.  Decision was made to move the P.O. Box from Wooddale to Villa Park.
GRAPEVINE:  (Linda L.)
Absent.  Susan H. stated Chris T. from District 42 wants to do something to promote the sale of Grapevine including a presentation display for use at conferences.  Susan H. suggested to make it a DuPage thing.  
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:
(Maggie A.)  Nothing to report.
LITERATURE:  (Alicia E.)
Reported that she’s gotten organized.  Currently has 38 newcomer packets left over.  Presented receipt for remuneration for newcomer packets.
LCM:  (Open)  
NEWSLETTER:  (Mike O.)
Absent.  Susan H. said Mike O. dropped off Spring Newsletters and said he was going to send each of us one in an email and it will be on the District’s website.
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)
He was here but could not stay.  He told Susan H. the meetings are going fine at the hospital.  He was asking ladies to sign up for Thursday Elmhurst IOP to talk.
ALT. TREATMENT:  (Ernest K.)  Absent.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Absent.  
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)
The Shame workshop was very successful.  Approximately 110 people attended.  The propriety of “shame” as an AA topic was discussed at length.  Will announce a topic for the next workshop next month.  
Maggie A. reported that the DuPage Open was a great success.  It brought in more money than ever, making an $800 profit which was distributed to the four participating districts.  Total attendance was approximately 650 people.  The speakers were great.  
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, April 21, 2016 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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